Present were Thomas Mansfield and Oliver Andrews with Betty Hooper, secretary.

It was voted and passed at Town Meeting that, due to the extended amount of work in the Selectmen's Office, the secretary will be working four (4) hours on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday, plus Thursday evenings. The new hours will be from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. A 5% raise was allowed bringing the salary per week to \$66.50.

Harold Strong came in to discuss the reorganization of the Board of Adjustment and the work of the Planning Board due to the passing of the Town Zoning Ordinance at Town Meeting.